NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS

SELECTIVE SERVICE SYSTEM

21ST STREET AND C STREET, N. W. WASHINGTON, D. C.

> IN REPLYING ADDRESS October 1, 1943 THE DIRECTOR OF SELECTIVE SERVICE AND REFER TO NO. 1-10.1-1

Mr. Amon G. Carter President, Fort Worth Star-Telegram Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

Thank you for your kindness in sending to me the original of Hal Coffman's cartoon which appeared in the Fort Worth Star-Telegram on September 14.

I am sorry, indeed, to learn that your son is a prisoner of war. In the days to come, days which we hope are not too far off, when the victory is won, there will be two groups: "Those Who Gave" and "Those Who Took". Mr. Coffman's drawing very clearly distinguished between these two groups.

My best wishes go out to you for the safe and

speedy return of your son.

Sincerely yours,



